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Happy New Year everyone!!  Welcome to 2017 with best wishes for a wonderfully healthy 

and successful new year. 

We have our slate of new board members that were elected at the November General MeeƟng:  Sandra Skid‐

more, President; Val Costello, Recording Secretary; Dwayna Barron, Treasurer; New Board Member, Ruben 

MarƟnez and serving one more year; Corey Beck.  Please say hello and work with our board to make it a great 

year, and the board will be working hard to do their best to make it so.  We have several commiƩees that we 

need volunteers for, consider one that suits you and let me know, would be happy to have your help. 

We have our Tailgate at Stoddard Wells coming up soon, so start now to make plans to contribute your Ɵme 

and muscle.  For those who are going to set‐up, please see what you are able to do.  BreƩ Ward, CommiƩee 

Chair has put the flyers in the building, so pick yours up and a few extras up so that you can distribute them 

to those you come across.  Let’s make this the best Tailgate ever by helping and geƫng the word out! 

We conƟnue to update and repair equipment, we ask that everyone be mindful and treat it with care and re‐

spect.   Cabinets have been moved and work spaces are being improved.    If you have a suggesƟon, you are 

invited to write it down and put it in the suggesƟon box.  This is your club, so we want your ideas and sugges‐

Ɵons, your opinion is valuable. 

We say goodbye to  long Ɵme  instructor Ed Deren, who  is  leaving  to  fulfill his “honey‐do and bucket  lists”.  

Thank you Ed for your many years of help and parƟcipaƟon, hope you come in and visit from Ɵme to Ɵme. 

I’m looking forward to a great year and many promising things to happen.  See you on EducaƟon Night and at 

the General MeeƟngs. 

Sandra Skidmore 
President 
     

 



Education 

Gem Show 

CFMS Representative 

By-Laws    

Wagon Master   Various Volunteers 

Petrified Pups   Gabby Martinez    

Historian    

Librarian   Lia Hamilton  760-780-7937 
Newsletter   Dwayna Barron  909-234-5533 

Sunshine   Marilyn Pomerenke 760-868-5264 
Displays   Don Pomerenke 760-868-5264 
Auctions (Donations)   

Photography   Dwayna Barron  909-234-5533 

Hospitality    

Security   Sandy Skidmore 760-617-6001 
Webmaster   Jim Fosse  760-245-8644 
Technology   Michael Fosse  760-245-8644 
Tailgate    Brett Ward  760-948-1232 
Training Coordinator   

Our Instructors:  Don Pomerenke, Frank Dunkin, Chris Koch, Lia 
Hamilton, Mo O’Brien, Ed Skidmore. 

Instructors in Training: Ruben Martinez and Dwayna Barron 

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR TIME AND EFFORTS! 

If you find errors or are having technical difficulties with the website please contact our webmaster Jim Fosse at 
webmaster@vvgmc.org so he can fix it or assist you.  For THE BULLETIN archives go to: www.vvgmc.org/newsletters. 

Luc Bernard 

Welcome to Victor Valley Gem & Mineral 
Club.  We hope your experiences are 
positive and that you get involved, make 
friends, learn as much as you want and 
help the club be all it can be by volunteer-
ing for various activities and committees.  
If you need assistance, just ask… We’re 
here for you!  If I missed your name this 
month, my apologies, I will catch up next 
month. 

Dwayna Barron, THE BULLETIN Editor 

  
 

There was nothing to report this month. 

 

If you or someone you know is sick or in 
the hospital, if a member/family member 
has passed on, even when celebrating a 
special occasion, please contact our Sun-
shine Lady Marilyn Pomerenke at 760-868-
5264 or if you’re in the club when Don is 
there, let him know. 

Please tell them if you don’t want a men-
tion in THE BULLETIN. 

President   Sandy Skidmore 760-617-6001 

1st Vice President-Membership Lia Hamilton  760-780-7937 

Recording Secretary  Val Costello  760-998-6394 

Treasurer   Dwayna Barron  909-234-5533 

Corresponding Secretary Vacant    

Board Members:  Corey Beck  760-221-5738 

    Ruben Martinez  760-868-8689
   



As we enjoy our Holidays with family and friends and begin to look forward to a New Year of rock hound and lapi-
dary acƟviƟes, may all our members be blessed with good health and outlook on life.  
 
Our club's membership numbers conƟnue to rebound and several new members have yet to experience our famous 
outdoor "Tailgate" event to be held March 10, 11 and 12, 2017 in a scenic desert area beneath the Verde AnƟque 
marble quarry in the Stoddard Mountains.  And I am already fielding inquiries from vendors who wish to make plans 
to aƩend for their first Ɵme! 
 
Our members should begin to consider how each can contribute to ensure another successful Tailgate.  The most 
important and easiest way each member can help is with promoƟon in our High Desert communiƟes and beyond to 
increase Tailgate visitorship and the by-product of gaining potenƟal new members.  
 
Word of mouth, distribuƟon of Tailgate Fliers/Map and menƟoning in social media our club website 
www.vvgmc.org  (which has details on the 2017 Tailgate and printable map) over the next several months is where 
each of us can make efforts to increase public aƩendance.  For those members who are planning to be vendors at 
Quartzsite or visit the "Desert Gardens" show venue in Arizona beginning January 1st, 2017,  (or the Q.I.A. show) 
please drop by the clubhouse and pick-up a packet of Tailgate Fliers to take with you to distribute to Quartzsite ven-
dors. 
 
Many members may not be physically able to pick up 2017 Tailgate Fliers/Map at our clubhouse, so if you receive 
our NewsleƩer in electornic format, be on the look-out for a VVGMC Email with an aƩachment in a pdf.file "Adobe" 
format containing the 2017 Flier and map.  Each member can then forward the Tailgate Flier/Map to their contacts 
or print it out to share with friends and perhaps take a few to post or distribute in other venues.  If you wish to re-
ceive a packet of Tailgate Fliers by mail, please call/leave a voice message for BreƩ Ward at (760) 948-1232 to mail a 
desired quanƟty to you. 
 
The success of our 41st Tailgate will be dependent upon our membership promoƟng our annual event! 
 
Details where members can parƟcipate in various areas of Tailgate acƟviƟes will be in our club's February and 
March 2017 VVGMC NewsleƩers.  For now, let's all help to get the word out on our fantasƟc outdoor family-friendly 
Victor Valley Gem and Mineral Club Tailgate adventure!  

My Annual Tailgate “Prep-Talk” 
By BreƩ Ward 
Tailgate CommiƩee Chairman 





January 2017 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

 

2 3 Instructor 
and Board 
Meetings de-
ferred to next 
Tuesday 1/10 

4 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

5 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

6 

Instructor Day 

7 Petrified Pups 
9am –11:30 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

8 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

9 

Instructor Day 

10 

Instructor 6pm 
Board 7pm 

11 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

12 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

13 

Instructor Day 

14 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

15 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

16 

Instructor Day 

17 

Education Night 

18 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

19 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

20 

Instructor Day 

21 Petrified 
Pups 9am-11:30 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

22 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

23 

Instructor Day 

24 

Potluck 6pm 
General Meeting 
7pm 

25 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

26 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

27 

Instructor Day 

28 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

29 

Workshop 
Noon to 5pm  

30 

Instructor Day 

31 It’s time for     

Brrr  It’s 
cold!! 

Happy Birthday to all those 

born in the month of January! 

Please don’t feel slighted be-

cause your name isn’t listed, I 

just don’t have a completed list 

of the 2017 members yet, but 

we’ll catch up with you next 

month.  

DATES TO WATCH THIS MONTH 

1st/2nd -  Club Closed— 
  Happy New Year 
10th -   Instructors MeeƟng 6pm 
  Board MeeƟng 7pm 
7th/21st - Petrified Pups 9am—11:30 
 
Workshop hours remain the same.  If you 
want extra Ɵme in the workshop during the 
week, let Don know in advance and he will 
stay unƟl 7pm on Wednesday’s for your 
convenience.  Thanks Don! 



Victor Valley Gem & Mineral Club 

15046-B Seventh Street 

 

VVGMC CLUB SCHEDULE 

SHOP DAYS: 

Wednesday & Thursday:  Noon—5:00pm 

Saturday & Sunday: Noon—5:00pm 

Instructor Days  Mondays & Fridays. 

 

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETINGS: 

Instructors Meeting—1st Tuesday 6:00pm 

Board of Directors—1st Tuesday 7:00pm 

Education Night—3rd Tuesday 7:00pm 

Potluck Night—4th Tuesday 6:00pm 

General Membership—4th Tuesday 7:00pm 

THE BULLETIN is the official monthly newslet-
ter published by the Victor Valley Gem & Mineral 
Club and is distributed free of charge electronical-
ly to members and non-members or by mail to the 
members without email.  Views expressed by au-
thors in the articles appearing in THE BULLETIN 
do not necessarily reflect those of the VICTOR 
VALLEY GEM & MINERAL CLUB.  The editor pub-
lishes content as presented with minor changes 
for continuity. 

Articles from this publication may be reproduced 
in whole or part in other lapidary newsletters if 
proper credit is given to the author and THE BUL-
LETIN. 

Articles and pictures are due by the 12th of each 
month for the following months publication. 

 


